### **Useful information**

Although many of our regular readers do not have access to the Internet, there are various ways of contacting people that have become more popular and more necessary in the current situation. If you know of useful information that has not been submitted for this edition please pass it on for next time. *Editor* 

#### **Wicklewood Parish Council**

During the Covid restrictions, video conferencing meetings will be held instead of the usual face to face ones. These will not necessarily be held every month; just when there is sufficient business to be dealt with. The next meeting will be on 1st June and the log in details will be posted on the village website along with the agenda. The public are of course, welcome to attend 'virtually'. On months when the council does not meet, the schedule of payments to be made will also be posted on the website:

wicklewoodpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk

If any resident has any matter they wish the council to consider, please email the clerk at wicklewoodpc@outlook.com

**Nexdoor is** a social network site which aims to bring neighbours closer together. It aims to encourage social interaction between neighbours and make people aware of crime in their area. You can view local businesses, sell items, lost & found or advertise a local event. Log on to <a href="https://www.nextdoor.co.uk">www.nextdoor.co.uk</a> to find your local group.

#### Wicklewood Neighbourhood Watch.

To receive emails and local security information contact Min Kennison: minkennison@mac.com

Community Focus City & South publishes a **Help Hub bi-weekly bulletin.** Please visit CommunityFocusCityandSouth@norfolk.gov.uk to learn more.

WickleFolk facebook page is: https://www.facebook.com/ groups/1497648520481723/

### High Oak and Hingham church

website. This includes a weekly newsletter during the Covid 19 crisis, weekly online services and various contact details.

https://highoakandhingham.org

#### **THANK YOU!**

Those of you who donated at or around a coffee morning for Sistema in March will be delighted to read that we have been able to purchase a full-sized 'cello for a young person to play.



# The Net

The Community Magazine for the Parish of High Oak
June - July 2020



The Net goes viral!!

#### From the Editor

What a difference a few days can make! Within 48 hours of the April/May edition of The Net going to print, life had changed (for some of you beyond recognition) and by the time it arrived through subscribers' letter boxes much was already out of date and events cancelled.

Regular readers will know that this magazine is usually between 48 and 52 pages long and this one-page edition will come as a surprise but, without access to our usual printers, this was the best we could do. There will be no charge for this edition, and any further one-page editions, as it will be widely available both as printed copies (where we can distribute) and on line for those able to access the local facebook pages and community websites where it is being displayed. My thanks go to The Green Self Storage Company for assistance with photocopying.

In this edition you will find snippets of news and information to keep you updated a little and we shall return to the normal set-up when possible to do so.

The Copy Date for the August/September edition is July 10th and should be sent to The Editor: <a href="mailto:thenetmagazine01953@gmail.com">thenetmagazine01953@gmail.com</a> Items are always welcome for consideration. Perhaps you may like to tell readers what has been good during the lockdown and what you have missed the most; if so, pleased send your thoughts and experiences in.

Meanwhile, if you don't already do so and would like to subscribe to the full magazine when it returns, or offer to help with distribution in your area, please contact your local distributor:

Heather Ethridge. Tel: 850831 (Hackford). Kathleen Flowerday Tel: 602592 (Deopham). Sheila Day. Tel: 851170 (Hingham). Ann Rogerson. Tel: 602817 (Morley).

Nick & Stephanie Kemp Tel: 601002 (Wicklewood and Crownthorpe).

, , , , , , , ,

### Morley Chapel

has closed all its services and groups until further notice. For information please contact

**Robert Hendry** Tel: 01953 603225

Rainbows and Brownies - I am missing our weekly meetings but I hope you have enjoyed the emails/ activities I have already sent out. If you would like other things to do - look in your badge book, look on the guiding website - <a href="https://www.girlguiding.org.uk">www.girlguiding.org.uk</a> or email/text/what's app me. Two Rainbows have already earned their Family Tree badge. It would be lovely to receive pictures of what you have been doing. Take care - <a href="mailto:Brownowl Bev">Brownowl Bev</a> Email brownowlbev@gmail.com

#### **Monthly Coffee Mornings**

Hopefully these events held at Wicklewood Cherry Tree will start up again in the not too distant future! It will be good to meet up again for our monthly chats. I know that Charity organisations have suffered financial losses through the shutdown and our monthly donations will be gratefully received once again. Keep well and keep safe. **Shirley Holt** 

Mothers Union meetings and events are cancelled until further notice but the work of MU continues. Some members have been making hearts for hospitals, others have donated money to projects. Please keep collecting toiletries for LEEWAY but keep them at home for now. Thank you!

#### **Wicklewood Archive**

The COVID-19 virus has had villagers in lockdown. If you have some spare time, you could help the Archive Group by searching your homes and memories for material that can be saved and recorded for future generations. We are interested in photographs, newspaper articles and your memories of your lives in the village. Thank you in advance. We can copy items you lend/donate to us.

Contact *Alan Coombe*T: 01953 605189
E: email.acoombe@btinternet.com
www.wicklewoodarchive.org.uk/

# WICKLEWOOD VILLAGE CINEMA We will be back, just don't know when!

Our film suppliers are ready to offer us the new menu as soon as we get the all clear and we look forward to welcoming you back. Films are shown on the third Friday of the month in the Village Hall Wicklewood. Doors open at 7.00pm and Film starts at 7.45 (tickets £5.00) For more details contact: **Shirley Holt** 01953 603668 or **John Gray** 01953 604954



#### **Wicklewood Church Easter Cross**

Despite the Lockdown and closure of our Churches, it was a comfort for many to witness the joy and hope of Easter with the magnificent decoration of the Cross at the front of the Church. It will remain there until Ascension Day, so please have a moment to look as you pass by on your walks. Our grateful thanks to Debbie and Anthony Cook for decorating the Cross both for Good Friday and Easter Day.



# A message from Wicklewood School

'Please go past Wicklewood Primary School and Nursery.

We hope our messages, rainbows and sunflowers will put a smile on your faces. Stay safe everyone!'



A banner at the school

## St Peter's Church Morley

The event at Morley Hall on 11th
June has been cancelled
due to the current situation.



# The High Oak Music Group

will be up and running again as soon as it is practical to

do so. If anyone new wants to join us when we re-start then please contact *Katherine Gray*, group leader Tel:01953 604954

Email: thegrays1989@gmail.com

### **Morley CE VA Primary School**

Morley Primary has been open and providing childcare for vulnerable children and the children of key workers. The teachers have been providing work using online classrooms (Google Classroom) and the school leadership team has been delivering work packs and laptops to those families who are unable to access IT. We are pleased with the engagement of our children who are regularly sharing work, photographs and videos with us. You can see some of their photographs on our website (link given below). I have been producing newsletters for our parents, that includes a range of useful information which is sent to me from lots of different organisations and Local Authority partners. If you would like to stay up-to-date with what is happening for our Morley School community and what is likely to be happening in the future, please visit our website at

https://morley.norfolk.sch.uk Laura Green